


Ms. Briscoe shared the FY25 budget has not changed, and expansion funding has been received 

from the State for providers. 

Ms. Briscoe shared the State required a FY25 Area Plan Amendment. The AAA recently 

submitted an initial version and is waiting on feedback from the State prior to completion. Once 

the State approves, the Amendment will be sent to the OAAC for acceptance via email. 

However, if OAAC members wish to meet regarding the amendment, a meeting will be 

convened. Included in the amendment is the AAA may have the ability to provide grab & go 

meals. 

Ms. Briscoe shared the AAA is preparing for the next four-year area plan, a process that will take 

all off 2025 and include a public survey, public meetings, and an RFP. Ms. Briscoe encouraged 

the OAAC to share service gaps or contribute new service ideas six weeks before the RFP in the 

fall. Ms. Briscoe shared that AAA will be outsourcing a survey for the public. AAA hopes to use 

the information provided by the public, OAAC and the survey by the end of June to support the 

RFP and FY27-30 Area Plan. 

Ms. Briscoe and Ms. Griego shared the next provider training will be held on March 19, 2025 

1 :00-3:30 PM at AARP 4400 Masthead St. NE, Suite 120 Albuquerque, NM 87109. The AAA 

plans to provide two all network provider trainings annually. 

Ms. Briscoe shared that the AAA Policy and Procedures are in process and will be sent out for 

final approval before the next meeting. 

Ms. Briscoe shared that the City Clerk has asked all boards and committee members complete 

City of Albuquerque Board City of Albuquerque Boards of Commissions and the City of 

Albuquerque Open Meetings Act trainings of Commissions by February 15, 2025. 

Documentation of completion will need to be sent to Mrs. Baldwin. 

Mrs. Baldwin will send out all training information in an email. 

Ms. Briscoe shared Senior Day will be held on January 27, 2024 at The Roundhouse in Santa Fe, 

NM from 9am-2pm. It is an opportunity to advocate for additional funding for AAA services and 

supports for older adults and their caregivers. 

Ms. Briscoe encouraged the OAAC to take the NM Aging Senior Services Survey at 

http://www.aging.nm.gov/services to share their input. 

6. Recruitment to fill vacancies, member terms:

Ms. Briscoe shared that there is one City vacancy and three county vacancies and encouraged 
members to make recommendations. Ms. Briscoe added that most members are up to date on terms 
and if any help is needed to reach out to Mrs. Baldwin. 






